Dear Mr. Spasov,
(excuse us for writing in English but we are not sure whether the Cyrillic letters will be seen in your e-mail)

We called you this morning from International College – Albena to enquire about the seven Bangladeshi applicants who were turned down during the visa procedures. The advice you gave us was noted down.

However, we have a further question concerning the case. We are left with the impression that there has been a misunderstanding – five of the students are admitted in our preparatory year and will study English for 700 hours before they start the regular programme.
As we offer English taught programmes, introduced with the joint effort of International College – Albena and prestigious Western European universities such as HAN University (The Netherlands) and CHN (Leewarden, The Netherlands), we have admitted these applicants for our preparatory year in order to make sure they reach the required level of language competences.  In the official certificates issued by the Ministry of Education and Science, it becomes clear that five of the applicants are coming for our preparatory year to study the English language here. The other two are approved only under the condition that, upon arrival, they take an exam in English first, and, if they do not meet the requirements, they also join an English language group. This should not have any negative effect on their studies, as intake for our preparatory year is ongoing. Therefore, they can start whenever they come.
Having said all that, if the level of English is the only reason for turning them down, is there any chance of reviewing the case? We would be grateful if you agreed to discuss the issue tomorrow morning, when we will contact you again. We hope this will not inconvenience you.
In case the procedure can not be renewed, we kindly request you to send a fax stating your decision. As we informed you, to refund the money we need a kind of written statement from the authorities (the banks require such a document in order to comply with the strict regulations governing the financial sector). Therefore, we would be really grateful if you could fax us such a statement to the following number:
+359 58 605 760 (or to +359 58 600 211 in case something goes wrong with the first fax)

To the attention of: Ms. Svetla Stoyanova, Vice Rector International Cooperation

Thank you very much for your cooperation.
Yours sincerely,

Svetla Stoyanova

/Vice Rector International Cooperation/

